
 Dear Parents & Carers, 

Welcome to our final newsletter of 2024!   

I would like to take the opportunity to reflect on what has 

been a busy first term.  

Following events in Southport during the summer, we  

adopted the theme of kindness during the first half term.  

Through assemblies we explored the importance of  

community and building relationships in order to show 

strength, support and to challenge injustice. Our Kindness 

Walk was the culmination of this work raising £4309 for the 

NSPCC Kindness Appeal and school projects. 

At the beginning of half term 2 pupils took part in whole 

school assemblies followed up by activities in class during 

Anti-bullying week around the theme Choose Respect!   

Pupils also took part in Odd Socks Day to show their  

commitment to challenge bullying when it happens.  

We noticed an increasing number of pupils that are struggling 

with self-esteem.  As a result, this term we focused  

assemblies on self-care and positive affirmations. We also 

held our Diwali assembly, led by Y3/4 pupils, as well as Y5/6 

class assemblies that were very well attended.  

The last two weeks have been full of festive events beginning 

with our annual cinema trip for Y1-6 pupils and our younger 

pupils received a visit from one of Father Christmas’ elves!  

Thank you to everyone that supported our Christmas Fair on 

Wednesday 11th December. The turnout was amazing for a 

great community event that raised £1138. 

On Monday our KS2 pupils presented their Christmas  

sing-a-long to their parents, I was most impressed by the  

pupils’ great enthusiasm! On Wednesday and Thursday 

EYFS and KS1 presented their Nativity to parents. I was so 

very impressed by all performances, in particular the great 

confidence shown by our youngest pupils! 

Today our pupils have enjoyed Christmas parties with their 

classmates. This has been a great end to a long and busy 

term! 

Finally, I would like to remind everyone that school closes for 

the Christmas break today (Friday 20th December), and  

re-opens to pupils on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 

 

We would like to wish everyone a wonderful Christmas break, 

and to those celebrating a Merry Christmas!  We look forward 

to continuing to build on the successes of this year in 2025 

and sharing the journey with you all. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Kevin Corteen. 

Headteacher 
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Our attendance target for this academic year is 97%.  Our whole school attendance figure up to the week ending 20.12.24 

was 94.6% 

The following classes had attendance above our school target W/E 13.12.24: 

Elm - 97%, Ash - 98%, Hazel - 100%, Spruce - 98%.  

 

The following classes had attendance above our school target W/E 20.12.24: 

Acorn - 97%, Ash - 98%, Hazel - 97%.  

Attendance: 

Y5/6 have been designing and sewing waistcoats for their  
teddy bears. They’ve done a super job and the teddy's were  
fabulous  



After designing, they practised sewing and perfected  
running stitch. Finally they made their waistcoats and added 
accessories.  
 

We are super proud of them! 



Merry Christmas! Saplings have loved all of our Christmas crafts over the last few weeks.  
This week, we decorated Christmas tree cookies. They tasted delicious! 



Thank you to our parents  

and community for the kind  

and generous donations for  

the Christmas Fair raffle. 



 





FREE  

Basketball Camp  
Thursday 2nd & Friday 3rd January 

10am - 2pm 
8 to 13 year olds 

 
The National Basketball  

Performance Centre  
Kirkmanshulme Lane, M12 4TF 

 
Click here to book:  

 

 

https://booking.mcractive.com/activity_finder/classbookings?starttime=00:00&endtime=23:59&longitude=-2.2016&location=M12,+Manchester,+Greater+Manchester,+England,+United+Kingdom&latitude=53.4657&radius=5&scheduled_within=15&provider=all&date=2025-01-02&min




Keep up with news 

and events at Broad 

Oak Primary School  

by following us on  

Facebook 

(Facebook.com/

BroadOakPS),  

Twitter (@BroadOakPS) 

and Instagram 

(@broadoakps).  


